March XX, 2023


Tameka Brazile Miles
Section Manager, Health Promotion and Chronic Disease Prevention
Oregon Health Authority Public Health Division (OHA-PHD)
800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 730
Portland Oregon 97232


RE: CDC-RFA-DP-23-0012 The State Physical Activity and Nutrition Program (SPAN)


Dear Ms. Brazile Miles:

I am writing on behalf of The Oregon Coalition of Local Health Officials (CLHO) to express our strong support for the Oregon Health Authority Public Health Division (OHA-PHD) State Physical Activity and Nutrition Program (SPAN) application. CLHO is a 501(c)(6) non-profit organization that represents all of Oregon’s 33 local public health departments (LPHAs). CLHO staff support local public health officials through workforce development, communications, advocacy, and working closely with OHA and other partners to ensure LPHAs have the resources and support they need to serve their communities. 

CHLO is supportive of OHA-PHD efforts to prevent and manage chronic diseases by improving nutrition and opportunities for physical activity in the places people in Oregon live, work and play. OHA-PHD is a trusted partner in these efforts, evident by long-standing relationships with partners working in all four pillars of the SPAN Program’s priority areas: nutrition standards and supports, breastfeeding accommodation, well-connected active transportation networks, and physical activity and nutrition standards for early childhood education systems.

As the primary convener of Oregon’s Local Public Health Authorities, CLHO is a key partner in supporting OHA-PHD’s collaboration with current and immerging physical activity and nutrition programs at the local level. Monthly CLHO Health Promotion and Prevention meetings are forum for learning about local program activities, providing state-level updates and seeking input on proposed physical activity and nutrition strategies from local partners. CLHO will be an important partner in assuring coordination across state and local programs throughout Oregon. If OHA-PHD is funded, CLHO will work closely with OHA-PHD and its partners, including the Oregon State University Extension Service, to identify opportunities for advancing their proposed activities at the local level, and provide resources and supports to LPHAs and their partners to advance shared nutrition and physical activity objectives.

Sincerely,



